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Current measurement of the private access road shows a width of 10 feet or less. While the existing
homes and associated use of the access road enjoy legal nonconforming use status, demolishing a
resident results in loss of legal nonconforming use status. Approval of a building permit to construct a
new residence must comply with current City Codes, including MICC Section 19.09.040. As a result, a
building permit issued for the Yangs’ project should be expressly conditioned on their widening the
access road to 20 feet in order to bring the road into compliance with MICC Section 19.09.040(B). Any
widening of the access road will also require City engineering approval of a grading permit for this
work. Absent such an update, the new home would constitute an illegal nonconforming use.

A second issue of importance is that the Yangs’ construction plans alter the shared access road at the
southwestern corner of their property to no longer align with the Niedermans’ existing driveway. A
rendering from the Yangs’ construction plans depicting their proposed modification of the access road
relative to the Niedermans’ existing driveway is attached hereto at Tab C. If the requested building
permit is issued, the Niedermans will be forced to spend considerable time and money to reposition
their existing driveway to align with the revised access road proposed in the Yangs’ construction plans.

Fundamental notions of fairness and due process dictate that a property owner has no right to develop
his property in a manner that is to the immediate and obvious detriment of his neighbor. Stated
simply, the Yangs do not have the right to force a neighboring property owner to modify their property
in order to accommodate the Yangs’ proposed redevelopment. This is particularly true here, where the
Niedermans’ right to access their property via the existing access road/easement is expressly stated on
the face of City subdivision approval. See Tab D. Unlawfully impairing the Niedermans’ use of the
long-established access easement location, which has been regularly used in its current location for
over 15 years, is separate grounds for denying this permit application.

In addition, relocating the driveway pursuant to the Yangs” construction plans is simply not possible at
this time. The Niedermans have already received approval from Puget Sound Energy and commenced
installation of a power transformer in the same area that the Yangs’ construction plans designate for
relocating the driveway. See Tab E, Puget Sound Energy Site Plans. The transformer will serve both
the Niedermans’ property and the abutting homeowner to the south. To this end, the Niedermans
have already granted the property owners to the south an easement to facilitate their use of the
transformer. They have also spent approximately $17,000 to install conduit and lines for the
transformer. Approval of the Yangs’ building permit application would force Puget Sound Energy, the
Niedermans, and their neighbor to the south to abandon and undo, at considerable expense, the project
that is already underway and determine a new suitable site for the power transformer. Issuance of the
building permit would also render the time, energy, and capital spent selecting the current location of
the transformer, planning for its installation, and commencing installation a complete waste.
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